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ST. ANTHONY PARISH-HELPER 

St. Anthony women attended their first CCW meeting on September 12 and enjoyed a guest 

speaker from Genesis Pregnancy Center of Price.  Speaker Dorothy Wilson explained their 

agenda for the year at the Center and reminded people of their Walk for Life on September 28.   

Plans were made for the annual CCW Witches Bingo on October 26.  Taco soup and dessert will 

be served and prizes will be donated by members of the CCW.   

The quilt is completed and donated by a member of CCW for the annual church carnival.  Plans 

were made for Council Sunday, to be celebrated in the parish on October 20.  Members of CCW 

will serve as lectors, take up collection, eucharistic ministers, and gift bearers.  We will display 

our poster from DCCW convention and invite women to join our group. 

There is raffle in progress to raise funds for the new disability equipped playground in Helper 

and the CCW will unite with the Knights of Columbus to raise funds to become a Bronze Sponsor 

and be honored with a plaque at the site.  Winners will be announced September 28. 

ST. HELEN’S PARISH-ROOSEVELT 

On June 4th, the St. Helen’s CCW and the Kateri Tekakwitha Mission was honored to host the 

Pilgrims traveling to the Eucharist Congress. The walk was by Ft. Duchesne to the Community 

Center near the Kateri Tekakwitha Mission. Bishop Solis officiated at the Mass. Lunch, Adoration 

and the Rosary was held at St. Helen’s following Mass. 

We held our first meeting in August to plan our events coming up in the fall.  

Pat Musich attended the NCCW convention in August in Oklahoma City, OK. She was so 

honored, as well as all the Salt Lake DCCW women attending, to see Leylahni Munguia Ayon, 

from St. James parish, receive the Golden Rose Award from NCCW.  Pat reported it was a very 

amazing experience both spiritually and the leadership information. The tours were amazing, 

and the Shrine for the Blessed Stanley Rother was all inspiring. Check out the website and pray 

for his intercession and for his canonization.   

Our September meeting was held with a great attendance and dinner provided by Shawn and 

Shirley Chapoose.  We held our annual yard and bake on September 28. 

We will be hosting the Fall EDCCW meeting on October 13, 2024. 

Plans will be made at our October meeting for upcoming events: DCCW Sunday recognition, the 

Annual Bazaar in December, the St. Nick Program, and Christmas activities.  



ST. JAMES PARISH-VERNAL 

The ladies of St. James CCW have been very busy over the summer and fall months.  St. James 

held a Lenten Retreat for the parish and CCW provided the lunch.  Several ladies participated in 

the Eucharist Revival.  The CCW purchased a new vestment for the priest.  

CCW participated in and provided raffle prizes for the DCCW Convention.  The women provided 

dinner and breakfast for the Catholic walkers that came through town for the Eucharistic 

Pilgrimage.   

They held a raffle to raise funds for a new statue.  A Bingo fundraiser was held as well as a 

spaghetti dinner, and the CCW women provided prizes for this event.   

This confirms what I said- they were busy! 

Respectfully submitted by 

Eastern Deanery President, Becky Colombo 

 


